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DATE:   August 31, 2021 
  
TO:  Land Use & Legislative Committee 
 
FROM:  Eva-Marie Tropper, Community Development Director 
 
SUBJECT: A Resolution Approving an Honorary Street Name Change for Reverend  
                     Michael A. Valente 
 
BACKGROUND:  Ms. Linda Dyke has requested that the City of Joliet recognize 
Reverend Michael A. Valente for his tireless efforts to restore St. Anthony’s church at 
100 Scott Street in Joliet, Illinois.  
 
Reverend Michael A. Valente was ordained a Catholic Priest on June 7, 1958.  His first 
assignment was to the Church of St. Anthony on June 25, 1958. He was an associate 
there until July 1, 1964.  On March 29, 1974, he became the Pastor of the Church of 
St. Anthony until 1988. In 2011, Reverend Michael A. Valente became Administrator of 
the Parish until 2015. 
  
As St. Anthony’s longest serving Pastor and Priest, Reverend Michael A. Valente was 
responsible for the outside and the inside restoration and beautification of the Church 
of St. Anthony. Father Valente celebrated his 90th birthday on June 13, 2021.  
 
Because of these initiatives, it is fitting to recognize Reverend Michael A. Valente by 
honorarily dedicating Van Buren Street between Art Schultz and Scott Street, 
Reverend Michael A. Valente Way. The requisite fee has been submitted.  
 
RECOMMENDATION:  That the Land Use & Legislative Committee reviews and 
recommends this matter to the Mayor and City Council at their September 8, 2021 
meeting. 
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